
GRANT COUNTY QUARTERLY TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION MEETING 
August 14, 2019 

Grant County Community Services Building 
Lancaster, WI 53813 

 
The regular quarterly Grant County Traffic Safety Commission Meeting was called to order by 
Captain Tony Sheckles at 1:10 p.m.   The following Traffic Safety Commission members and 
guests present: 
 
Bob Keeney--------------------------------------------------------------------------------County Board Chairman 
Tony Sheckles----------------------------------------------------------------------Grant County Sheriff’s Office 
Joe Schneider--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------WI-DOT 
Jeff Haas--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------Platteville 
PD 
Judy Hazen----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------Grant County ATV 
Casey Updike-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------WI State Patrol 
 
Confirmation of Open Meeting Law:  The agenda was posted in the lobby at the Sheriff’s 
Office, the County Clerk’s Office and on the Grant County website. 
 
Adoption of Agenda:  The agenda was approved in motions by Bob and second by Joe. The 
minutes from the previous meeting were approved in motions by Bob and second by Jeff.  
Motions carried. 
 
New Business:  There has been a request to look at the signing on USH 151 between CTH D and 
Airport Road by the farm implements.  Farm equipment has caused serious accidents at this 
location.  The state will look at this and update the committee at the next meeting. 
 
Old Business:  The ATV/UTV signing has continued to improve.  There have some complaints 
with most being in the South part of the county. 
 
The wrong way driver signing near the intersection south of Dickeyville has not been looked at 
yet.  The state will look at this and update the committee at the next meeting. 
 
The intersection at Hwy 80/81 now has blinker stop signs. 
 
The merge lane at Eagle Point could possibly use a second merging left sign but not much more 
can be done.  There have been no crashes at this location in the last five years. 
 
Citizen Complaints: There are no citizen complaints to discuss at this time. 
 
The county statistics were passed out and discussed.  There were three fatal accidents in the 
last quarter resulting in five deaths.  Two of these were motorcycle accidents with one involving 



alcohol and two occupants.  There was also a drug related motor vehicle accident that resulted 
in two fatalities.    
 
There was some discussion on the speed limit reduction in front of the new Community 
Services Building in the future.  There is a project for a round a bout at this location in 2023. 
 
There was an update on state projects. 
 
Other Business: No Other Business to discuss at this time. 
 
The next meeting date will be on Wednesday, November 20 at 1:00 p.m. at the new Community 
Services Building. 
 
It was motioned by Jeff and seconded by Joe to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Anthony Sheckles 
Grant County Highway Safety Coordinator 


